Budget/Welcome:
Dear Friends & Neighbors, 

The 76th Legislative Session adjourned at 2:45pm on June 30, 2011 after balancing the budget and finding agreement on both the state and federal redistricting plans.  It has been a tough session and Oregon's budget still faces tremendous demands in providing services for seniors, people with disabilities, and others struggling to make ends meet.  Because revenues for government services tend to lag behind recessions and boom cycles, we will continue to see cuts to schools and services seniors rely on, even though businesses are finally getting back on their feet.   http://www.leg.state.or.us/comm/lfo/home.htm 
Although some of our neighbors remain unemployed, many factors signal an improving economy.  One of the driving forces behind Oregon's brightening economic picture is the fact that over 16,000 jobs have been created in Oregon in the past six months, and we have the seventh fastest job growth in the nation.  The state’s unemployment rate dropped a full percentage point and nearly 2,500 unemployed Oregonians have earned National Career Readiness certification for high-demand jobs.  Companies like Solopower, Intel, U.S. Geothermal, Facebook, Shimadzu, and Vigor Industrial have announced new Oregon plants, acquisitions, jobs, and capital investment.  Further, Standard and Poor's boosted Oregon’s credit rating to AA+ thanks in part to our fiscally sound budgeting.  Oregon has also been awarded Forbes top 10 ranking on the list of Best States for Business.  

As the interim begins, I want you to know that I will continue to focus on ways we can drive Oregon out of this recession by investing in an educated and skilled workforce and increasing capital access for our local businesses, while also lending a hand to families who are struggling. 

It is an honor to serve the people of Oregon and especially the constituents of House District 8.  If you have a couple minutes, please fill out my survey ____ so that I may better serve our district.  Please do not hesitate to contact my office if I can be of assistance.

 

Respectfully,

 

Paul Holvey
  

Early passage of the 2011-2013 K-12 education budget gave our local schools more certainty as they began their own budgeting process, while allowing them more time to plan for potential cuts down the road.

Wine

Oregon is regarded internationally as a leader in the production of fine wines.  Our wine industry has developed into one of our State’s most important agricultural producers and fastest growing industries, but the statutes that define our wineries have become outdated.

I introduced and chief sponsored HB 3280, updating current statute to reflect the growth in Oregon’s wine production by addressing the current needs of Oregon’s wine industry, while maintaining the integrity of farm land use policy.  HB 3280 has found balance by allowing some activities, such as a restaurant, on large wineries where their primary purpose of agriculture and wine production is well established and their size mitigates potential impacts to surrounding areas.  

I also helped pass another bill, SB 960, which would allow farmers to supplement their farm income with secondary activities, like special events and weddings, attracting more people to rural Oregon without threatening the underlying agriculture base.

Rail
HB 3596 will strengthen economic development in Oregon by allowing the Port of Coos Bay to increase imports and exports between domestic and international markets.  The bill allows the Port to own and operate the rail line between Eugene and Coquille.  Restoration of freight rail service to Coos, Lane and Douglass counties provides a crucial transportation link for regional manufacturing and maritime industries. The bill passed both chambers unanimously. 
Redistricting

For the first time in a century, the Oregon Legislature came to agreement on a plan that fulfills the Legislature’s constitutional responsibility to redraw both the legislative and congressional boundaries once every ten years to reflect population changes, with the passage of SB 989 and SB 990.  These bills are based on hours of public testimony taken in a series of public hearings held throughout the state and they honor the statutory requirements to create districts of equal population, while not dividing communities of interest.  This was an important effort to provide fair and equal representation for all Oregonians, and I am honored to have served on the Joint Redistricting Committee that developed these proposals. 
Some of the changes to House District 8 include: a shift of the university neighborhood East of Hilyard Street from District 8 to District 11, a portion downtown North of 11th Avenue will mostly be shifted to District 13, some of the neighborhood around McCormick Elementary School and Churchill High School will be shifted to district 14, a neighborhood between West Amazon and Willamette Street in South Eugene will be shifted to District 8 from District 11, rural areas around Creswell, Cottage Grove, Walton, Elmira and Alvadore will be added to District 8.  It has been an honor to serve these neighborhoods. http://www.leg.state.or.us/redistricting/
Good Bills (passed)
One Stop Shop – HB 3247 
Creates a centralized "One Stop Shop" for Business to get up and running in Oregon and makes it easier for business owner to renew necessary paperwork and receive assistance with licensing, business registration, permitting, tax information, expanding, operating or relocating businesses, financing assistance, and more.

Health Insurance Exchange – SB 99

Gives individuals and small businesses easier access to affordable health care options.  Sets the framework for a health insurance exchange, which is a central marketplace for health insurance that provides one-stop shopping for individuals and small businesses to compare rates, benefits and quality among plans.  Consumers will be able to review plan options through a Web site or with the assistance of a community-based organization designed to help individuals find the best insurance plan for their needs.  The Exchange will also allow qualified businesses and individuals to access federal tax credits available in 2014 to help make premiums more affordable.
Government Efficiency – HB 2825 & HB 3788

Requires state agencies to report and post on the transparency Web site who receives a tax expenditure, the amount received, the promised results, and an explanation of why the agency certified the expenditure.  HB 3788 Adds the State Treasurer’s Office to the Transparency Web site, expanding Oregonians access to information about state government expenditures, audits, program information and revenues.

Good Bills (didn’t pass) 
Rainy Day Fund & Kicker Reform – HB 3681 & HB 3685

Would have amended the Constitution to expand Oregon's Rainy Day Fund and reform the kicker tax law.  Would have stabilized Oregon's long-term budget and prevented both tax increases and budget/service cuts during future recessions.
Foreclosure Protection - SB 827 
Would have streamlined Oregon’s foreclosure laws and improved the loan modification process for struggling homeowners.  SB 827 would ensure that homeowners facing foreclosure receive timely, standardized information about how to request a loan modification and gives them recourse if there is a violation.  Would have provided real accountability by giving the Oregon Department of Justice and individual homeowners the legal recourse they need to remedy mortgage servicer violations.  This is an issue that I remain committed to addressing in the future and hope that work can be done over the interim to reach consensus on how to best help struggling homeowners. 
Marine Reserves – HB 2009
Intended to ensure safeguards for economic and social conditions on the coast, and to retain robust public involvement during program implementation.
 BPA Ban – SB 695
Would have prohibited manufacturing, distributing, and selling child's beverage container or reusable bottle made or lined with bisphenol A (BPA) or a BPA substitute that is carcinogenic or reproductive toxicant.
Move forward on marine reserves
Despite over a decade of process and work, and bi-partisan support, right-wing interests killed a bill that would have adopted the recommendations of coastal communities to create marine reserves. Our fisheries are in decline, and we need these areas to ensure we have a baseline for studying our ocean ecosystem to develop best practices in our fisheries. Rep. Jean Cowan worked hard to get a bill passed, and in the end politics won out over good policy. This will be a top priority for February.

Create a State Bank
I have been a strong proponent of creating a finance authority, sometimes called a “State Bank,” that can do lending for capital construction and small business development. We desperately need to create access to capital, and a state bank would help us do so in a way where Oregonians, not Wall Street bankers, benefit from those investments.

